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Perhaps now is the time when we have
no choice, and we need to sort out
things like human frailties, the world,
and the environment, etc.

Editorial
June 2020

I’m a hater of leaving anything to the
very last minute, when pressure comes
to bare. Do it now, when you have a bit
more “wiggle” room, and you can think
things through, rather than make a
knee jerk reaction, which may or may
not be the best option.
There have been rumblings for many
years now that the environment is
changing and we need to do something
or do something differently. The head
in the sand is no longer going to work.

Happy Solstice
Welcome to the June issue of the
Magazine.

Why was this picture picked? Well, it’s
called the “awakening”. Over the past
few years humankind has been called
to awake. To realise our
responsibilities, and to stop avoiding
knuckling down to work.

It’s time to get the head out of the sand
and get to work.

I would term myself a “lazy
workaholic.” Working tirelessly on one
thing, but totally ignoring others. So, I
am not talking to you from a pedestal,
I too have to look at my balances.
It is a common trait to do one thing, so
that we can avoid doing something else
that we are not so keen on. Mine is I
would love to do anything else rather
than wash the car or do ironing, either
is rarely done. But there comes a time
when you do not have a choice, and
you just have to do it.

Sometimes even just a small
adjustment can make a great
difference. We are all special, why keep
your special gifts in the dark, sharing
spreads the load, and brings
happiness. Human beings are not
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concept to work, in your area, or join
use in the daily meditation with the
focal point of Glastonbury Tor, great
things can happen. You know it makes
sense. Full information can be found in
the free download on the website
https://www.fountaininternationalma
gazine.com Introduction of Fountain
International. The Dowsing Brighton
Experiment Report in this Magazine
shows that we can affect the energy
lines to benefit our environment.

solitary beings. We need company and
contact with others.

Become unstuck and

We all have a role to play. So, shake
those lazy bones and get going.

Take action Now
Suzanne Thomas

Deadline for the next issue
1st September 2020
Next Issue Out
21st September 2020
All original submissions of the
submitter welcome, within the
general remit of the magazine. If in
doubt, ask the Editor.

Colin Bloy was ahead of his time, with
Fountain and the “Community Healing
Project.”

suzannemthomas48@gmail.com
With regard to articles, we are looking
for 1,500 words max, with illustrations
or photos. Be a part of this special
magazine, don’t hide your light. There
is no better time than NOW!

Writing articles, not your thing? As
you can tell by past magazines, we are
happy to receive input from those of
you of a more artistic, creative nature,

So easy to do, cost nothing, and can
include everyone, no matter what their
circumstances. If you put the Fountain
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Donations are very welcome, through
the website, to enable the running costs
of the website and magazine, and the
promotion of the “Fountain Concept.”

ie poems, inspired writing, short
stories, artwork, photographs, etc. The
sky’s the limit.

Thank you
All contributions to the magazine are
the copyright of the authors, artists and
photographers, and Fountain
International Magazine. Unauthorized
use and/or duplication of any material
of the magazine without express and
written permission from its author and
owner is strictly prohibited. Excerpts
may be used, provided that full and
clear credit is given to the author and
fountaininternationalmagazine.com
with appropriate and specific
direction to the original content.

Check out our
Facebook Page.
Like us.

The views given in the magazine are not
necessarily those of Fountain
International or Fountain International
Magazine.

The gaps may be long between issues of the
magazine, but here’s an opportunity to interact
with those of a similar interest, and build a
strong network between peoples and groups.
www.facebook.com/FountainInternational

Donations are very welcome, through
the website, to enable the running costs
of the website and magazine, and the
promotion of the “Fountain Concept.”

Glastonbury Tor, UK

All contributions to the magazine are
the copyright of the authors, artists and
photographers, and Fountain
International Magazine. Unauthorized
use and/or duplication of any material
of the magazine without express and
written permission from its author and
owner is strictly prohibited. Excerpts
may be used, provided that full and
clear credit is given to the author and
fountaininternationalmagazine.com
with appropriate and specific
direction to the original content.

Linked Meditation
Become Involved

The views given in the magazine are not
necessarily those of Fountain
International or Fountain International
Magazine.

Join with us for the daily sending out
of Pure Love, Light and Balancing
energies, at 7pm GMT, daily, using the
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What is Power? – Michael Roads

focal point of Glastonbury Tor, UK, to
encompass the World and all within it.

From a Pandemic, can we create a
(H)armoniously (U)nited
Humandemic? – Brenda Rachel

This is a free activity that any human
being can do, in aid of the world that
we live in. All can participate and help,
there are no barriers.

Let the Standing Stones Speak Natasha Hoffman & Hamilton Hill

Not able to make the sending out time
of the energies at 7pm!

Everything Is In Your DNA - Peggy
Black and the 'team'

You can still join in and be of great
value, by sending Pure Love energy to
the Tor, putting on the intention that it
is stored there until 7pm, when it will
be sent out with the rest of the Pure
Love energy into the world and to
encompass all.

Opportunity for a Lifetime – Iam
Saums
Working with Dragon Energy Karen Reid
A Ritual Landscape Considered –
Jeremy Taylor & Mark Taylor

Everyone can make a difference, don’t
let anyone else including yourself, tell
you different.

Cambodia Rocks – Fearless Puppy
Natures Healing Trail – Geraldine
Sherborne

A thought is all it takes.

The World and Me – Health and Love
– Macarena Miletich

Tongo, an off shoot of Fountain
International also sends out energies
once a month on the 27th of each
month at 7pm. For more information
about Tongo go to their website.

A Time For Spiritual Awakening –
David Star’lyte
The Crystalline Matrix – Geraldine
Sherborne

www.tongo.org.uk

Books and Book Reviews

Contents

Creative Corner

Brighton Experiment Dowsing Report
– Richard Creightmore

Letters and Finally

Greater Personal Spiritual Growth –
Geraldine Sherborne

Beware intermittent Transatlantic
spellings, depending on which side of
the Atlantic that you are.

A Summer Idyll 2019 –
Joseph Westlake
The World Is Your Drumming Circle –
Jill Mattson
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broadly east-south-east - west-northwest, parallel to and slightly north of
Marine Parade, and passing through
the Friends Meeting House on Ship
Street, where the meditation had been
planned to take place before it became
a remote-healing-only exercise.

100 Healers Brighton
Experiment Revisited - Saturday
21st March 2020
Dowsing Report - Richard
Creightmore - 22-03-20
Due in large part to the current
pandemic panic, I was the only dowser
to be physically present at the Old
Steine fountain for the pre-dowse at
11am-12noon on Monday 16th March,
and again before and after the
meditation 2.30pm-4.30pm on
Saturday 21st March. I await any data
from any dowsers tuning in remotely
during the event, meanwhile here are
my findings for your interest.

Dowsing the two outer edge-lines and
measuring with flags and tapemeasure yielded a width to the ley as it
crossed the park of exactly 85 feet,
slightly wider than the monument
itself.
The other ley (N-S) runs broadly
south-south-west - north-north-east,
just to the west of and nearly parallel
to the Palace Pier, and through St
Peter's Church on the Level and then
the western edge of Hollingbury
hillfort. This ley dowsed and measured
a width of exactly 150 feet.

Pre-dowse - 11am-12noon on Monday
16th March 2020
Because of the possibility of people
even thinking about the meditation
before-hand starting to change things,
I visited the fountain 5 days before for
a first pre-dowse. I decided to look for
several different measures of health
around the fountain:1. Subjective visual and psychic
evaluation around the fountain and
adjacent park:
The water fountain was not working,
with scaffolding across it to the centre
and fencing all round it, with a sign
proclaiming that it was fenced off for
renovation, though no sign of recent
activity. Only one of the eight park
benches that historically surround and
face the fountain was present, with one
broken wooden slat. Some litter, an
aura of mild shabbiness and neglect in
the park, only one person sitting in the
park during my visit despite a dry
sunny day, and no bird life to be seen.

Figure 1 – The broadly E-W and N-S
leys crossing at the Old Steine,
Brighton
3. In addition to the two outer-edge
lines, each of these leys dowsed as
being composed (as I always find) of
three more intense streams: a straight
'spirit' mid-line, around which wind a
pair of 'male' and 'female' currents. For
both leys these twin serpentine
currents crossed their mid-lines at the
centre of the fountain. Following an

2. The Old Steine fountain is crossed
by two leys: one (E-W) running
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original protocol of Colin Bloy, I
dowsed for the number of bands in
each of these streams and got the
following readings:

4. Following an original protocol of
Hamish Miller, I dowsed all the way
around the fountain for ‘geometric’
radial lines. (I find these to be of a
subtler nature than earth energy
currents such as leys and underground
water veins, and generally associated
with sacred sites and past or present
ceremonial practice.) I found 56
radials around the fountain, at notquite regular intervals all the way
around.

The E-W ley male, female and central
mid-line currents each contained 32
bands. In addition the outer-edge lines
both contained 24 bands.

5. Associated with these subtler
geometric radials can be observed a
series of related concentric circles
emanating from the same centre-point.
I dowsed for these and discovered 5
concentric rings, increasingly wide
apart and the outermost extending
about 200 feet from the centre of the
fountain to the far side of the road
around the square.

Figure 2 – The E-W ley showing the
male (red), female (blue) and mid-line
(white) currents

2nd Pre-dowse - 2.30pm-3pm on
Saturday 21st March

The N-S ley male, female and central
mid-line currents each contained 58
bands. The outer-edge lines both
contained 26 bands.

1. Subjective evaluation: nothing
appeared to have changed since the
Monday visit except that there were six
or so people sat here and there around
the park chatting, similar weather
perhaps slightly less cold, and several
pigeons pecking hopefully around the
park.
2, 3, 4, and 5. All the other dimensions
and measures were exactly the same as
on Monday’s visit.
During the meditation 3.30pm-4pm

Figure 3 – The N-S ley showing the
male (red), female (blue) and mid-line
(white) currents (diagrams more-orless accurate and to scale)

1. I held vigil at the fountain during the
meditation and observed this: at
exactly 3.30pm the atmosphere around
the fountain lifted dramatically and
began pulsing intently with waves of
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white (to my eyes) light, as a vertical
dimension opened up from below
ground to the sky through and around
the fountain. At 3.33 there was a
sudden aerial commotion as a dozen or
so seagulls wheeled noisily above the
fountain three times, then some veered
away inland and several landed to
perch in various places on the
fountain, including right at the top,
where they stayed on and off for the
next half-hour. Several more pigeons
also arrived, and by about 3.40 the
entire park felt to be filling with peace,
love and healing. Soon after this
seemed to have reached its maximum
around the fountain and the healing
energy started moving along the leys to
light up ley-crossing nodes all around
Brighton, then Britain, and then all
around the globe.

bands each) now dowsed as
comprising 75 bands each.
The number of bands in each outeredge line had also changed, (from 24
and 26 bands respectively before), to
zero in each case.
(It makes complete sense to me that
after the meditation there were no
bands left dowsable in the edge-lines,
though my own confirmation bias
could of course have been a factor
here. I have always found that if an
earth-energy line - be it an
underground stream, ley, or
Hartmann, Curry or other geomagnetic
grid line - is registering geopathic
stress, then the outer-edge lines seem
to hold the majority of the stressful
charge. Traditionally among dowsers
of geopathic stress it is held that
tumours or other physical lesions will
generally grow on the edge-line
crossing points of stressed water lines
under the bed, according to the
patient's usual sleeping position;
similarly if a ley is running stressed
then the edge-lines are experienced as
particularly uncomfortable or
medically dangerous. Once healing has
been brought to bear on the geopathic
stress lines then the edge-lines fade to
barely dowsable or discernible. Thus it
appears that in the instance of outeredge lines the number of bands
dowsed represents a negative
strength.)

After-dowse - 4pm-4.45pm
1. At exactly 4pm the energy pulses
seemed to dwindle to nothing, leaving
a sustained high energy field and
palpable sense of well-being in the
area.
2. There had been no change to the
physical width of either ley, which
remained stable at 85' (E-W) and 150'
(N-S) respectively.
3. There was also no change to the
widths of the three internal currents
within each ley. These latter did
however show changes to the number
of bands of which each was composed:
the male, female and central mid-line
of the E-W ley (which had contained
32 bands each) now dowsed as
comprising 60 bands each.

4. The number of geometric radials
emanating out from the centre of the
fountain saw a dramatic increase after
the meditation, having increased (from
56) to a total of 180.
5. The number of concentric circles
emanating out from the centre of the
fountain also saw a dramatic increase
(from 5) to a total of 33, the furthest

The male, female and central mid-line
of the N-S ley (which had contained 58
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reaching about 1700 feet out i.e. twothirds of the way out along Palace Pier.

visualisation meditations will be
helpful.)
A selection of feedback from the event
Some of the messages and experiences
received after the event
Ali Denham
Oh, I began the meditation at 3.25 pm,
(in a wood in Devon,) wondering
where it was going to go! I visualised
the “fountain” to send love, light and
healing to. By about 3.35 the fountain
was partially obscured by bright white
light, and by 3.50 the fountain was
completely concealed in a vast cloud of
white light, flecked with pink (love)
and green (healing), that I hope I was
transmitting from my heart centre. It
was wonderful. Thanks for organising.
X

Figure 4 - Concentric circles: Inner
ring shows the outermost of 5 circles
before the meditation; Outer ring
shows the outermost of 33 circles after
the meditation.

Joe Hoare
Great event, congrats. Xxx

Conclusion

Simon L Price

The meditation generated significant
increases to the number of dowsable
bands in the male, female and mid-line
currents of both leys passing through
the Old Steine fountain. The
meditation also decreased to zero the
number of dowsable bands in the
geopathic stress-holding outer-edge
lines of both leys. There was no change
to the overall width of either ley. The
meditation also dramatically increased
the number of dowsable geometric
radial lines emanating from the centre
of the fountain, as well as the number
and outward spread of dowsable
geometric concentric circles.

Yes, have been beaming in from near
Glastonbury, even though I am
isolating myself, I also remember the
first experiment.
Felicity Tanous
The meditation was amazing.

(I propose to revisit later in the year
when possible to measure again and
see how many of these changes have
held – no doubt regular spiritual
reinforcement by further similar

The photo (only discovered it shortly
before we began) of the fountain,
including the plaque, was in front of
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The energy was warm and golden at
my heart, and I experienced myself as
a sort of ‘tube Taurus’/inverted
fountain with the energy flowing
towards the Old Steine through my
breath and fingertips.

me on the computer screen at 3.20pm.
I was prompted to fetch my pendulum
and when I asked if there were friends
gathered at the fountain, the
pendulum said 'yes' and whizzed round
and round so fast I almost dropped it.
I have never experienced such a strong
and rapid response. I have been in
gatherings at the Fountain in past
years, so it was very moving.

Soon, the Old Steine became a
fountain of sparkling golden light (like
fine spray from a garden hose, but
metallically bright in quality), with a
wide arc – distributing out for a
considerable distance and touching
places and people.

The meditation was extremely
powerful. At 4pm after it finished I
again asked the pendulum : 'Are the
friends still gathered at the fountain?'
The pendulum reacted with
tremendous speed in just the same way
- incredible (not really!).

Then, a mirror network of ‘roots’ (as
though the Old Steine had become a
tree) spread deep and wide into the
ground below and around the fountain.

Colin Kay

At one point I had the sense that the
collective knowledge, wisdom and
calm embodied by the group about
Covid-19 was also being fed into the
grid in and around Brighton.

Well done Suzanne and all involved. It
was a mega event and I look forward to
hearing Richard's ‘before and after’
dowsing findings.

After a while, it seemed to be just
happening on its own, so I sat back
whilst attempting to remain present.
After a final short burst, I finished
sitting just after 15:30.

Caroline Sherwood
Finished 3-day Equinox retreat this
morning, so in good shape to
participate and able to weave some of
the energies gleaned on retreat into the
Fountain intention.

Ann McGurk
Thank you so much for organising this.
It was a very powerful experience. The
energy was so strong I felt pinned to
the sofa and I saw the brightest gold
and pink light - it was wonderful.

Started sitting at 15:00. Saw four
people equally spaced on chairs
around the Old Steine (!), and around
them reaching out quite widely many
others, interconnected through a
network/light grid.

I am so glad that Fountain is growing
and flowing again.

A tall being appeared by the Old Steine
– appeared to be the Deva of Brighton
and happy (actually quite excited) we
were gathering. Later, smaller winged
beings fluttered in and out; carrying
the energy we were focusing off into
different directions to accomplish
specific tasks in the locality.
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At this stage we need to be as
physically fit as we can be, as spirit
only allows absorption of such
information for our growth and
wellbeing if we make the effort to be
the best of our ability, and accept
mastery with our higher energies, to
bring a deeper understanding that we
are all capable of transformation there
being no separation from All That Is.

GREATER PERSONAL
SPIRITUAL GROWTH
By Geraldine Sherborne
Responsibility for biological mastery
lives within each individual, for only
the life force within each individual has
access to its unique code
combinations, and understands the
intimate, fine balances upon which our
biology is built.

As you consciously take on more
Cosmic Universal Light through
meditation and spiritual practices of
high resonance, you activate the Life
Force through the conscious breath,
which helps the union of body and soul
to work in tandem, creating refined
matter and an elevation of the Soul
Self, increased health, and a deeper
recognition of the human souls
particular journey toward the Divine.
Our Ascension from Matter into
Super-matter is a process controlled by
our own ability directly in line with the
developing Spiritual Awareness of our
Oneness with all living things in
whatever form, and being Present for
the visible and invisible energies that
make up our exquisite world.

Our personal Higher Selves holds all
the knowledge we will ever need to
guide us through the High Energy
Vibrations that are at present entering
our planet at warp speed, to shift us
mind, body and soul onto a different
level of consciousness, or dimension,
enabling us to cope with what our
world is presenting as a Reality at this
time. We are fine tuning our own
cellular structure with minute signals
from the universe into our time –
space co-ordinates, which, depending
on our level of perception can be
deciphered, as we become more
present in our daily lives and fully
awake.

We can become compassionate
observers of our own condition as well
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as of others, and therefore have no
need to be drawn into any negativity as
it increases around us. We have the
power to turn this tide with
commitment, action and love, they
being the best tools to work with now,
and we will surprise ourselves with
which the speed positive
synchronicities take place as our
efforts are magnified, with the deeds of
others coming to a similar conclusion.

A Summer Idyll 2019
By Joseph Westlake

Stonehenge’s heelstone marks the
midsummer sunrise,

We incarnated at this particular time
to take part in this great turning to the
Light of Hope and Well Being for all
mankind, it is our duty if you like!
With acceptance of our role as
saviours, we become the Light, and
have possibly been donning our Light
working garments for some time. Now
is the time to stay in them to do our
part in whatever way comes to hand,
the more spontaneous the more real it
feels.

While balefires burn brightly, lighting
the night skies.
Driving out evil and bringing fertility,
While cleansing the land and
promoting prosperity.
Astronomically speaking, this day’s the
years’ longest,
With energies rising, reaching their
strongest.

Exciting times! We need to leave all
our difficulties, fear and confusions
behind to concentrate on our inner
core of perfected Light and know that
we should keep a stillness within, using
Joy as our watchword works every
time.

We acknowledge this Sabbat with fire
and with light,
With druidical ritual by day and by
night.
Sage, mint and basil, herbs of culinary
preference,

©Geraldine Sherborne 07.04.2019
www.higherselfguidance.co.uk

With oak, rowan and fir, demand ritual
deference.

Blessings on your day.

For matters of love and romance
divination,
A white candle burn from start to
cessation.
Seek a bower remote, in a location
shady,
For rededication to the Lord and the
Lady.
Create crowns out of flowers, fold and
float paper boats,
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Sending blessings, luck, love to
whoe’er finds your notes.

I saw bluebells in carpets, rapeseed in
vast drifts.
Redstarts and warblers. Swooping
swallows and swifts.

We have memories galore to remind us
of summer,

Bold bluetits in gardens on feeders that
sway

But really my dears, this year’s been a
bummer.

’Til the next stormy wind comes and
blows them away.

Sunshine and blisters - raging hot fiery
skin.

Breezes waft sweetly but wild howls
the gale.

A month’s rain in six hours brought
floods up to your chin.

Sadly, lifeless the porpoise and
stranded the whale.

What with thunderclouds rolling and
rain sheeting down

Trees block the roads and there’s
leaves on the line.

While the streets ran like rivers all
through the town.

Look! Fluffy clouds sailing. Is the sun
going to shine?

Inundations and torrents all over the
land.
Rescue workers stemmed flooding
with big bags of sand.

Wind in the willows? Hah! That’s not
the worst.
River levels kept rising ’til river banks
burst.
The water still spreading as fields
disappeared.
Hundreds were homeless. Village halls
commandeered.

Now, let’s have a barbecue, and sit in
the sun.

The technology’s there. We can fly in
the sky.

After all, it is Alban Hefyn and the
week’s work is done.

But we can’t even manage to keep our
feet dry.

Someone’s charring the chops and
singeing the steaks.

Space travel is offered to those who can
pay,

Please, pass me a sausage, my appetite
wakes.

I’m too old for that now. It’s here that
I’ll stay.

Now there’s smoke in my eyes. There’s
grit in the meat.
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Look! Some silly sod’s gone and sat in
my seat.

Fish and Chips smelling - scrumptious,
seditious.

Biting midges galore and wasps!
They’re’ a-swarming.

Seagulls scream, spiteful, defiant,
pernicious.

Can you believe? The white wine’s
gently warming.

Insolence threatening. Defecation
malicious.
I’m a God-fearing soul and I’m not
superstitious.

So, I’m going inside. What? No, not to
the beach.

But if they score a bull’s eye, one’s
future’s auspicious.

The crap on the strand would sure
make me retch.

Watch out there, watch out. This one’s
acting suspicious.

Now it’s holiday time, and tourists are
flocking.

From the look on his face, your chips
were delicious.

What they leave on the beach is really
quite shocking.
See! Sharp slivers of glass, and worse,
six steaming turds.

Out on the main road ride some bikers,
a score.

All left behind by some half-witted
nerds.

No, no, I’m mistaken. They’re French.
Fifty-four.

But forces of nature will soon take a
hand,

Their roaring exhausts have quite
ruined my day.

Whirling and swirling sharp skinstinging sand.

In France they belong and in France
they should stay.
Motor homes, caravans, VWs too.
Frustrated boy racers must sit there
and stew.
Traffic jams are the norm, now that
summer is here.
So, sit back and relax. Oh, and pass me
a beer.

I feel better now so let’s go, take a
walk.
What’s that I see growing, there, on a
stalk?

The wind here today is deceiving,
capricious.

Let’s cross this wide meadow. No,
there isn’t a path.
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I can’t see the farmer, so we’ll just risk
his wrath.

As worldwide, the wildlife gets more in
a mess.

Look, rambling dog roses with nasty,
sharp thorns.

Ospreys, they return from far-off
Gabon.

Big bull in the meadow, with nasty,
sharp horns.

Tell me, where have all the
nightingales gone?

The farmer appears. He carries a gun!
I know. I’m a coward. I’ll turn tail and
run.

When young, my Mum scolded, watch
out what you eat!
I can’t have you dropping down dead
at my feet.
Some leaves you can chew and some
berries are tasty.
Others are horrible, flavours most
nasty.

Global warming’s to blame for species
now missing,

Foxglove’s digitalis can kill or can cure.

’Vironmentalists struggle. In the wind
they’re all pissing.

Deadly Nightshade bears berries. Fatal
for sure.

Shooters and trappers in Italy, Spain.

Berries that paralyse nerves in blood
vessels,

No wonder the birds don’t get back
here again.

Also the heart and intestinal muscles.

It’s no use just sitting there, moaning,
complaining.
Nothing you say’s going to stop it from
raining.

Tow’ring trees waving their
threatening boughs.

Although I must say, unless it soon
stops,

Tiny mammals and birds in bedraggled
hedgerows.

We’ll all need a boat just to go to the
shops.

I see cobwebs a-glist’ning in the
shimmering dew.
I see robins and wrens and dunnocks;
a few.

The Jetstream’s diverted and
forecasters flounder.

A twitcher I’m not, but I know there
are less,

Osprey chicks cheeping loud as dad
brings home a flounder
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Their nest, swaying wildly at the top of
a tree,

Microplastics abound now in most of
our rivers.

Like a galleon adrift on a vast stormy
sea.

The very idea just gives me the shivers.
The latest research shows that plastic
pollution

In the reeds, buntings chatter –
“What’s this I hear?

Is fast reaching levels past any
solution.

Water levels are rising with each
passing year.”

The rivers today – microplastic
suspension.

Someone makes a joke – “I know. Let’s
build an ark.

It’s all gone beyond my mind’s
comprehension.

The future, we’re told, is one big
question mark.”

Yes, this summer’s a bummer, of that
there’s no doubt.
I’m trying to find the best way to opt
out.

Lifestyle’s are changing; it’s now seen
as cool.
If Mum goes out to work while the kids
are at school
Masculine perfumes now are the
fashion.

Wimbledon missed the wetting it’s had
in the past.

One whiff of a violet’s enough to rouse
passion.

I wonder if Murray has now played his
last.

When plucking this beauty, admiring
its petals,

If the rain carries on, they’ll roof even
more courts.

Take care not to touch the nearby
stinging nettles.

Lots of money to spend when it’s only
for sports.

Its colour, the short-wave end of the
spectrum,

Windfarms springing up all around in
the sea

Has the guitar-man searching around
for his plectrum.

Killing more sea birds quite needlessly.
Submerged power turbines the
problem could solve.

Now the microchip’s here and we all
have more leisure.

But imagine the marine life that would
involve.

More people are taking up sports just
for pleasure.
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While willow whacks leather and bails
go a-flying,

circle and sharing the rhythm, nature
joins with us in our own individual
drumming circle.

Another tree’s falling – another cow’s
dying.

Our rhythms reflect who we are to a
larger extent than we ever imagined.
Our personality is reflected in our
personal rhythms: our gait of walking,
how fast or slow we speak and move,
and even our characteristic postures
with their unconscious
communications. In the Caribbean,
this signature rhythm is called your
tumbao; it is as unique as your finger
prints. It is the unique beat that you
project!

Gutta percha’s the stuff that makes golf
balls fly high.
But to keep that sport going, more
trees have to die.
I think Mother Earth would much
longer last
If mankind left for Mars in one
almighty blast.

The World Is Your
Drumming Circle
By Jill Mattson

The environment unconsciously moves
us with circadian rhythms of Mother
Nature. Her beat-pattern of summer,
fall, winter and spring gently guide our
moods. Her swing-like movements of
more and less sunlight, softly rock us
into compliance, as the days march on.

The beat pattern of the rain speeds up
and calms down until it slackens to a
slight drip-drop. The brittle fall leaves
create precise rattle-sounds, rustling
and shaking like a tambourine. Yet, the
spring leaves birth fresh and soft
rhythms, as they wave in the beat of
the wind.

Shooting down from the sky are
invisible frequencies, below our
hearing range, originating from the
movements of the stars in the heavens,
combining with magnetic currents
from underground magna - deep
within the Earth. These multi-layered
waves combine with the rhythms of
our breath, circulation and heart beats.
Rhythms in close proximity “entrain”

Invisible currents from animals
running, moving insects, wings
flapping overhead and even our own
footsteps provide our own personal
drumming circle. Just as we connect
with others by joining a drumming
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and impact each other. We are a fluid
participant in the rhythms of Earth.

WHAT IS POWER?
By Michael Roads

We naturally sync with the energies
and rhythms around us – without any
conscious thought that this has
occurred. We submerse ourselves in
beat patterns of phone and internet
signals. We are in the center of a
drumming circle of cars impatiently
honking, fire sirens screaming, people
yelling and frantic hip hop sounds
pulsing out of phones. The brain
naturally looks for repeating patterns as we have evolved in nature and she
responds to such patterns of sound.
Man’s chaotic drumming without any
pattern, tires the brain, producing
stress and draining our peace and
energy.

Power seems to currently be an ‘in’
word. We have power women in
business, also seminars on taking back
your power, many herbs that are,
apparently, packed with power, superpowerful health drinks . . . and much
more!

We are more connected than we ever
imagined to rhythms and beats, many
that we are unaware of. Our life pace
and our hearts reflect sounds from
within our bodies as well as from the
environment and the cosmos. This fall
consider immersing yourself in
calming sound patterns. Our bodies
relax and restore with caresses of
nature’s healing drumming circles.

Each person is most certainly a
powerful Being, but only a very small
percentage of the mass of humanity
are being powerful. The Prime
Minister or the President of a country
is considered powerful, but this does
not mean that they are. Often, they are
men or women in a position of power,
yet deep within they live with their
endless fears, anxieties and worries,
haunted by earlier misdeeds and the
ghosts of their past.
For me, the power in a person is
nothing to do with a position of power.
Inner power seldom needs a blatant
outer expression. The greatest power
in a person is achieved when that
person lives in Balance. Emotional
balance, mental balance, spiritual
balance and balance in their physical
health. This inner power is not on
display to the world, it is all within. An
observant person might notice a
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illusion. Power sets you free, while
force controls you.

certain inner calm and peace in a man
or woman of balance, and sense their
inner strength . . . but that is all.

You began to realise that disease and
sickness is not inflicted upon us from
outside, but are the result of a way of
living that is based in subconscious
self-attack. You began to realise that
you create your life. We each create
our own reality has long been a New
Age catchcry; it has been given
intellectual credibility but is largely
ignored. My way of speaking it, 'In
every moment . . . etc.', more deeply
catches your attention, and you took
time to set into motion a slow and
gradual move away from a more
unaware subconscious living to being
more aware of thoughts, emotions and
subsequent actions. In fact, you began
to reshape yourself. This is your
inherent power in action, deliberately
reshaping your creation of self. No
outer force could do this to you. Outer
forces can compel you conform to
certain standards in society, but only
your inner power can be used to
transform you into expressing the
greater potential you have always
embodied.

The very fact that so few people
achieve this inner power suggests that
it is not easy to find, or create . . . and it
is a personal creation. We are not born
to a life of anxiety or confusion any
more than we are born to one of inner
peace and balance. We are born with
the soul programme of all our previous
incarnations. In some people this is
very chaotic while in others it is more
calm and balanced. As I teach; In every
moment of your life you are creating
the content and direction of every
moment of your life. In this way we are
creating ourselves. We can do this in a
way that manifest within as power, or
we can do it in a way that manifests as
force. Only power comes from Love:
force comes from judgement and
condemnation.
This opens up the huge difference
between power and force. In the world
of illusion, of blame, rage and
confusion, humanity uses force to
control all this. Police force, army and
air force, and so on. None of this is
based in power. Real power is always
in balance, never needing to be
controlled by outside forces. On the
other end of the scale, force is always
in opposition to itself, thus the best
one can achieve is an uneasy stand-off,
or a status quo. All this seems
remarkably fundamental to me, yet the
many differences between power and
force seems to escape the awareness of
the average person. Luckily, as you
read this, you are not an average
person! Somewhere in your life you
encountered a serious flaw in the
human expression. Not bad or wrong,
but flawed in the way that it does not
work well for you. It maintains the

In Love and Light
Michael
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inclusive of all religions, all colour, all
nationalities and all sexual
identification, it is not dependent on
any financial or educational status, and
has no exemption whether a leader or
a follower, nor does it matter in which
hemisphere one resides.

FROM A PANDEMIC, CAN WE
CREATE A (H)ARMONIOUSLY
(U)NITED HUMANDEMIC?

It is possible, by each of us, in our own
corner of the world, becoming aware of
the things we need for survival, to live
in a place of safety and maintain
harmony in our respective
environments. These basic needs are
water, shelter, food, (in the Western
World it is becoming more apparent
that it is toilet paper, which is creating
chaos in stores, hoarding and reselling
for a surplus profit), and clothing (in
most civilizations).

Definition of Pandemic found in the
Miriam-Webster Dictionary
(?) occurring over a wide geographic
area and affecting an exceptionally
high proportion of the population
Communicating with the Angels, I was
guided to share this inspirational
message of how our world could
become centered in calm and how fear
would dissipate if each of us inhabiting
this planet was able to turn our
thoughts inwardly toward the center of
our core being, breathing quietly for a
moment and becoming so focused on
every breath that we would be able to
feel peace in this moment. Knowing it
is only this moment that exists at this
time for us, called Now, and each
moment thereafter and thereafter is an
opportunity for us to consciously make
a choice to connect with this state of
peace, and while experiencing this
spiritual connection, (as being at peace
is very connected to having a spiritual
experience), we ask our Great Creator
of this Universe, or whomever we
choose to turn to for our spiritual
guidance, for global harmony to
prevail, so a united earth will be
created where all persons can live
together peacefully. This is what is
referred to as a (H)armoniously
(U)nited Humandemic, occurring
globally and affecting everyone, having
no discrimination of any kind; it is

During our current COVID19 Virus
pandemic, in the face of great global
upheaval, leading to insurmountable
fear, causing mass hysteria, creating
drastic restrictions being implemented
on almost every business sector and
industry in many countries,
culminating in incredible financial
losses in both personal and business
sectors, accelerating hoarding
behaviour, and depriving much of the
global population from living a normal
daily routine, as known to them, I
would like to suggest that perhaps it is
time for us all to get back to the basics
of our spiritual core values. These are
love, kindness, compassion, caring,
consideration, respect, tolerance and
understanding.
As we come to understand one another
better in the face of adversity or from
unprecedented challenges, our
tolerance becomes more generous with
whom we bestow it upon, knowing that
we are all in a similar situation, just
living in different environments.
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Global calm and peace can prevail if we
extend our hand in kindness, creating
compassion in each other’s hearts,
generating a new-found respect from
which we can be more caring and
considerate of each other. Most of us
reside on this planet within some
proximity to another human being,
which gives each and every one of us
the opportunity to be more loving and
kind. If we were able to open our
hearts to be more accepting of the
differences between us, then just
imagine how our bond would flourish
if we embraced the similarities
amongst ourselves. We truly would be
experiencing a (H)armoniously
(U)nited Humandemic on Our Planet
Earth! Oh, What a Wonderful World
This Would Be!

I gave it no more thought. It wasn’t till
a few years later having tea with my
cousin who lived on the edge of
Dartmoor, and had just returned from
a holiday in France, that its location
became clear. On the table was a
biscuit tin he brought back as a
souvenir. On the tin was a painting of a
field of stones depicting the Carnac
alignments in Brittany. The tin seemed
to sparkle and glow. I couldn’t take my
eyes off it, and knew at once this was
the place I had to visit. A short while
afterwards Hamilton and I travelled to
Brittany and found ourselves in Carnac
among the stones. There was a
wonderful feeling of recognition as if
we were greeting and being greeted by
old friends! Our timing was perfect
because there were no fences to keep
people out as there are now. We were
able to wander around the megaliths
having interesting conversations with
people we met. That first evening we
decided to visit the stones at night. We
crept silently out of our hotel and
drove back to the alignments. The
moon was full and the stones cast long
shadows, however our path was
illuminated as we entered by a wicket
gate, along with a small black cat who
seemed to be waiting for us and
accompanied us around various
stones. A few minutes later a man also
opened the gate, and not seeing us in
the dark, gently put his hand on the
large stone in a gesture that was as
though taking the temperature of a
child. We three, Hamilton, myself and
the little black cat, watched with
interest and the cat never left our side.
We called out a greeting to the man,
which he acknowledged and shortly
after departed, leaving us alone again
with the cat and the ancient megaliths.
The following day we returned to the
stones. There were few people about

With Love From The Light,
From My Heart To Yours,
Angel Blessings,
Brenda Rachel

Let The Standing Stones Speak
By Natasha Hoffman
with Hamilton Hill

The adventure that eventually became
a book began during a healing session.
My healer told me that with her inner
eye she could see a field full of stones,
and had a strong feeling that I was
being called to go there. As neither of
us knew where this field of stones was
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and it was as I stood by the tallest
megalith that I heard a loud voice that
said, this is a library. I looked around
but no one was there. Although this
was surprising to hear I was aware that
stones hold information. I also knew
that I could access the information,
having spent many years doing
intuitive readings, and because I was
also a dowser. We visited the museum
which had a scale model of the
alignments that made them look like
tiny rows of teeth. I dowsed over it
asking where to begin this quest. A
lone stone in the woods was indicated
and we set off to find it. It was not easy
to find as we struggled through the
undergrowth in the rain, but when we
eventually came upon it, it was
majestic in stature and appeared to be
leaning over to welcome us. We sat
beside it making notes until rain began
to fall heavily and other people
appeared, so we thanked the megalith
for its information, and retreated back
through the woods. Back in the hotel
we looked at what I had written and
wondered if we had lost our minds!
The stone was telling us that other
stones had been programmed with
information by the Archangels. It was
for us to find it. We were expected!
They had been waiting for us! What
followed was several years of working
with the information held in the
stones, then wondering what we were
going to do with it. Making a book had
not occurred to us. Finally, we realised
that this was what was intended by the
angelic beings who encoded the
information in the megaliths at the end
of the first world war, which was when
they became increasingly concerned
about the future of humanity.

Everything Is In Your DNA
Peggy Black and the 'team'
We are here, supporting and
encouraging you to step fully into this
new energy. A new cycle has begun.
This is the opportunity to design,
imprint and co-create a new reality.
Please reread those words, they are
your truth and your power. Every
message we have offered has reminded
you of your personal power to create
your reality.
This new decade can be and will be
different. You are selecting and calling
forth this reality by your vibrations. It
seems there is a possibility that
timelines will be converging. There are
those who will remain stuck in the old
paradigm, unable to shift from their
negative, mis-qualified thoughts and
energy and there are those eager to
step into the new possibilities. There is
no better time than now to make the
decision about which reality you want
to be a part of.
You can choose your reality by the
awareness of what energy and
vibration you are offering. Your
positive, joyful, loving vibrations are
the golden ticket to enter into the
higher dimensions. This profound shift
has been longed for and awaited by all
those who are awake and aware. The
waiting is over. Now is the time to call
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you to take this action before and
encourage you again to step out of your
sense of victimhood, to release and
heal your acquired wounds.

forth this reality. Now is the time to
step into the 5th dimension. Watch the
vibrations that you are offering.
Welcome the coming shifts and be
aware of the people with whom you
want to co-create this new world.
Allow all else to fade away. Keep your
force and focus on the new paradigm.

Now is the time for you to use your
tools to transform any and all negative
energies you might be holding on to.
Look at the shadow emotions that you
project. Take the time to lovingly shine
your light on those negative emotions
of bitterness, anger, hatred, guilt or
shame. Be gentle with yourself, you are
your own healer. You are here to heal
these mis-qualified energies that you
have experienced. Each time you do
your work and heal and release some
painful wound, you are healing some
painful wound in the collective.

This happens to be a crucial year of
change. The celestial beings, the
planets, are assisting and supporting
this possible change. This is an
alignment that has not occurred in 15
years. There is also a conjunction of
two powerful planets, Saturn and
Pluto, that has not occurred for 38
years. The seed of a new age and
transformation are at hand. Remember
you have the power to create a
sustainable future that will embrace
multiple generations. So take
advantage of what is being
energetically offered.

Realize and recognize the possibility
that the entire cosmos could be
conscious and self-aware. You might
ask yourself, is the universe conscious?
During this time of increased
frequencies that are amplifying and
supporting the shifts and changes, it is
most important that you strengthen
your light body. It is crucial that you
have a strong light body in order to
easily travel between the dimensions.
With this great wave of light and
higher frequencies that are being
offered, do find ways to strengthen
your energy or light body.

This is a year that will benefit you to
embrace and practice quantum
thinking, stretch and go beyond your
ordinary expectations. Do not allow
yourself to be boxed in. You can reach
beyond space and time and allow new
mental and energetic breakthroughs.
The energies of the world are moving,
reacting and responding at quantum
speed. The current digital age has
helped expand consciousness beyond
ancient knowledge. Step into this
accelerated flow.

Imagine that your physical body is
filled with divine light several times a
day. Imagine or pretend that you can
feel the difference as your physical
body fills with divine light. Imagine
yourself as a light body that can move
between the dimensions. Play with this
idea, become comfortable with this
reality.

You find yourself in new territory with
this acceleration of energy assisting
humanity to enter a new age.
Individually and collectively humanity
must embrace wholeness. This is the
time to truly face your fears and
consciously release them. Let go of all
acquired limitations. We have invited

Each time you release some old limited
pattern, remember to fill that space
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power and be a part of the awesome
shift taking place on your planet.

with light. Each time you forgive and
heal some old wound, remember to
allow divine light to fill that space.
Practice being in nature and welcome
the divine light that is available.

Shine your light on the collective
shadow and negative energies that
appear in your reality. Little by little
that light will become brighter and
stronger. Call on all divine beings to
support and assist all that you do.

Remember each morning to start your
day with this simple statement and
intention: I am fully embodied,
anchored to this planet; I am my
divine self in physical form.

We rejoice and celebrate with you as
you have invited this energy shift and
energy portal to manifest in your
dimension. Use this cosmic energy,
this universal consciousness, to
transform all that is limited.

Laugh, be joyful, express your
gratitude and appreciation. These
energies add to your light body. Dance,
celebrate, love, chant, sing, meditate,
give freely, acknowledge. All of these
actions will continue to add to your
light body. Invite divine energies to
flow into your physical form. Go into
your imagined alchemist chamber and
envision your light body strong.

We are available and embrace you with
our love and deep gratitude for the
work and service you offer. the 'team'
©2020 Peggy Black All Rights
Reserved. Notice is given that the
creation of videos by people other than
the author, channel and scribe is
prohibited. You may share this
message and distribute it as long as
nothing is changed, you credit the
author and include this copyright
notice and web address:
www.morningmessages.com FREE 88
messages available.

Realize that your very DNA is a
multidimensional divine pattern and
structure. Your DNA connects you to
the universe. Your DNA carries all your
records and experiences from the
timeline. Your DNA carries your
purpose and intent for this time and
place. Everything is in your DNA.
Begin to imagine that you can connect
to those records and that information.
Imagine that you have the ability to
read our own DNA.

Opportunity for a Lifetime
By Iam Saums

You are a magnificent
multidimensional being! Own it. You
are a physical being having a physical
experience in this third dimension and
you are a divine being, an energy
being, a light being observing as well
as partnering with your physical self.

“Only in the greatest adversity
we learn the difference between
what we think we want
and what we know we need.”

As this divine being, the being of light,
you have the ability to transform,
uplift, shift and create. Remember it is
your intent and your focus. So now is
the time for you to truly step into this

Lights, Camera, Action!
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The Usual Suspects:

Social reality is accelerating and
intensifying with every breath. If it was
not evident before it most certainly is
now. Widespread caution, hyperactive
hysteria and imminent threat are
everywhere. In an instant, concerts,
sporting events and religious
gatherings were cancelled. Bars,
restaurants and movie theaters
shuttered amidst the probabilities of
what might occur. “Social Distancing”
is an essential and popular lifestyle,
though we often trend in that
direction. The world is a much cleaner
place as the absence of humanity in
nature and the civilized world has had
an immediate effect.

Believe it or not, there has always been
an elite sect of society who lack the
commitment or willingness for
community, empathy, morals and
unity. Whether it is their genetics,
ideologies, pedigree or privilege, there
is an innate abyss between their desire
and humanity. Power and profit rules
supreme at the core of their objectives.
Their desensitized rearing renders
them oblivious to transcendent
intuition, emotion and intellect. These
ethical deficiencies are motivation for
committing atrocities, maladies and
tragedies for the sake of capital gain,
influence and outcome. No crime is
foreign to their appetite for power.

Agenda of Deception:

Fictional Reality:

As obvious as the impacts of our
current pandemic, political
undercurrents are more apparent as
recent events progress before our eyes.
It is not just human beings victimized
by disease, hardship and
happenstance. Many ploys are
transpiring in addition to the outbreak
of a virus. Typically, when tragedy
strikes in whatever form it may, there
are always multiple, covert strategies
being executed. A callous and clever
few always seem to benefit from the
simulated catastrophes that occur.
This insight is the key to
understanding and accepting the real
tapestry of terror now reigning free at
the heart of humanity.

What is real is rarely what it seems.
The distortion, manipulation and
representation of reality is rhetorical,
selective and subjective. Even
perception of it has become mutable in
the extreme. Technically it no longer
exists. It is more likely we live in the
oblivion of opinion than in the domain
of actuality. Little by little the social
paradigm of life has been modified into
a projected illusion. The movie we call
reality will always amuse, deceive,
distract and entertain from the cradle
to the grave. We are mere spectators
watching the performers further
promote the propaganda of their
producers.
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Diversion of Power:
We are multidimensional beings
interacting with infinite realms of
existence in any moment. We have the
power to create, inspire, intend and
manifest anything into our experience,
even to the extent of transforming our
reality and the world. Yet, it is our
inclination to give our personal power
away to authoritarian parties for fear
of being accountable, authentic and
conscientious. We often misinterpret
this as a burden which distorts and
diminishes our experience with our
power. It harvests confusion, denial
and doubt, further justifying our
decision to acquiesce our unique selfexpression in times when it is most
necessary.

Transcendental Shift:
We are in an extraordinary transition
of energy. One requiring our
awareness and engagement. Its
quickening is evident, extreme and
omnipresent. Fantasy and illusion are
the echoes and shadows of existence,
fading into social oblivion. All
diversions vying for the focus of our
attention and consciousness amidst
the influence of our addictions are
vanishing with the clarity of our
evolving truth. No matter how
challenging, overwhelming or
impossible it may seem to endure and
navigate our way through this
experience, expressing our heart and
soul is essential.

“We are all universal when we choose
to be.”

Lifetime Opportunity:
During this contemporary, health
pandemic, nature is reclaiming its
breath and dominion. Traffic,
overpopulation and the global carbon
footprint are on the decline as society
retreats in isolation for its survival.
Mother Nature has placed us on house
arrest. We have an extraordinary
opportunity to shift our focus from the
external world to the inner and
beyond. Whatever introspection we
may practice, our choice to become
present to and relate with ourselves
and the universe is our freedom from
all we consent to socially enslaves us.
Now we have the energy, time and
space to empower our personal
enlightenment.

Conscious Intentions:
Education engenders oblivion.
Experience teaches wisdom. Intuition
is the key to the universe. Creativity,
consciousness and truth are diamonds
in the rising darkness. We exist in a
social reality that does not empower
the people. In the interest of control,
society diminishes our universal
experience with a two-dimensional
perception in a three-dimensional
reality. It is up to us to free ourselves
from this social vicious cycle with our
vision, intention and purpose. Now
more than ever, our lives and those of
others depend on our choice to
transcend the boundaries of the
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illusion and become an expression of
universality.

are being in our relations. Each of us
brings the unique genius of our soul.
Enlightenment is our choice to express
and empower universality for all.

“Alone we may survive, together we
will thrive.”

Pioneers of Purpose:
Human history is empowered by
imagination, intuition and intelligence.
Inspiration is the force that moves the
world. Each one of us has a unique
destiny to fulfill. Whatever and
however it manifests, the difference it
makes is vital to all. We are explorers
navigating the terrain of social reality,
discovering and becoming our
purpose. Our personal power thrives
when we choose to kindle it with our
creativity. In these extreme times, the
challenges facing us all are
opportunities to transcend duality,
disease and fear by transforming our
experience with multidimensionality,
wellbeing and love.

Working with Dragon Energies
By Karen Reid
About myself
Since early childhood, I have been
fascinated with dragon pictures and
stories.
In my late thirties, I was introduced to
Chinese astrology, and discovered that
I was born in the year of the Water
Dragon!

All Our Relations:
The current global situation calls for
social separation, yet the notion of
greater division between us all due to
health necessity and the survival of
society merits serious contemplation.
For generations, we have consciously
and instinctively trended toward
segregation when given the
opportunity to relate. Our intuitive
nature is to connect, unite and belong.
It is what inspires our greatest
expressions, experiences and power.
Social empowerment, transcendence
and evolution are created by who we

Fast forward quite a few years to my
retirement from teaching, and the start
of learning more about Flower and
Vibrational essences to become a
practitioner. During my studies I
learned how to make my own essences.
When I qualified and registered as an
Advanced Practitioner with the British
Flower and Vibrational Essence
Association (BFVEA.) I started to
make my own range of essences,
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initially using the sun method with
flowers; a traditional method where
flowers from a chosen plant are picked
quite early in the morning, floated on
top of spring water in a clear glass
bowl and then left in direct sunshine
for several hours. These are now my
‘Cottage Garden Essences.’

seem to correspond to any of the
elemental dragons of Earth, Air, Fire
and Water.
A book given to me as present several
weeks later provided the answer. There
on page 32 was the title ‘Fifth
Dimensional Golden Dragons’. I knew
this was it.

A few years later, after a big shift in my
energies, I was drawn to make a
sequence of essences through
meditation – known as channelled
essences- where other energies can be
tuned into whilst in a meditative state
and directed into spring water. In this
case I tuned in to 10 energies, on
separate occasions, all linked into
Celtic traditions. These are called ‘ReBalance Essences’ and are a part of reestablishing the balance between male
and female energies.

So, the first Golden Dragon essence –
Rainbow- was born.
These dragons are an amazing energy
sent to support us as we assimilate the
new energies around us and make the
necessary changes.

First Meeting with a Dragon
In 2012 I sat down in the garden to
prepare a new essence. This was to be
the first of a set of channelled essences
tuned to the frequencies of the 7
rainbow colours. But the Universe had
other ideas.

The Golden Dragon has supported me
with her energy to make a set of seven
essences- Rainbow, Fire, Hope, Time
Shift, Snow, Storm and Wisdom.
In a meditation, she introduced me to
a different energy that I came to know
as Ebony Dragon, and was told that he
was 9th dimensional being, here to
help with major energy shifts and
clearing out old stuck energy.

Six colours poured, one by one, into
the water of the glass bowl I used for
essence making. The last colour, violet
came through my hands, followed by
energy from the Archangel Raphael.

Since this time, I have worked with
him to produce 4 essences – Truth,
Mirror, Peace and Transformation.
As always, each essence is initially for
me. ‘Transformation’, the latest Ebony
Dragon essence, has the key energy of
‘Let it Go’. This is totally relevant as I
am working with my body to release a

Then I became aware of a different
energy approaching. It manifested as a
rather large dragon, who poured its
energy into the water. I was unable to
identify this dragon energy as it didn’t
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The time has come for Male/Female,
Yin/Yang energies to be brought back
to a state of proper balance so that
mankind can survive and grow. We are
on the brink of destruction brought
about by arrogance, greed and the cult
of self - Yang energies at their most
extreme.

kidney stone that has probably been
stuck for some time.
What is Dragon Energy?

Dragon energies come to those who are
open to possibilities, with a child-like
curiosity for what might be or could be.

My feelings are that this is a very old
energy that has been forgotten or
buried. Why do we hear of women who
can be assertive and forceful being
referred to as ‘dragons’?

I am blessed to have been chosen by
these two wonderful multidimensional beings and hope that my
essences can help others to bring about
the changes they need. As we raise our
own energies, so the energies of those
around us change.

We are all familiar with the scene from
stories where the damsel in distress is
rescued from the dragon by the knight
in shining armour wielding his trusty
sword.

What next?

Let’s look at this as an allegory. Female
energy has not always been seen as
subservient to male. There have been
other times and cultures where both
male and female are recognised as
equal and complementary. Where
women also held valued positions in
society as a matter of course. Things
appear to have started to alter,
particularly here in the west, with
changes in religious beliefs.

Waiting in the wings is another dragon
brought to me in meditation by Golden
and Ebony Dragons together. It feels
light, airy, sky blue in colour and
exciting. Again, I am sure it is not one
of the elemental dragons.

I have begun to explore the idea that
the dragon in the old stories
represented the female energies of
assertiveness, confidence and the
ability to speak out ‘roar when
necessary’ if you like. Male energy in
the form of the all-powerful knight in
armour is in fact saving the girl from
her own energy traits that are
perceived as unseemly by the culture of
the time.

It bides its time waiting until it feels I
am ready to work with its unique
energy.
Ref: The Archangel Guide to Ascension
Diana Cooper and Tim Whild.
Pub: Hay House 2015
Contact details
kreid@mypostoffice.co.uk

Why are they waking now?
www.rainbowsendessences.co.uk
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and 2015 on the East Anglian
landscape that describe an elaborate
network of solar alignments in relation
to the planning and orientation of
ancient sites. Described as archaic
observation posts and bearing lines,
they relate to the Summer Solstice and
Winter Solstice sun, and are a part of
the hidden landscape of East Anglia.
More recently in 2015, a well
publicised book described Ptolemy’s
map of the British Isles in 150 A.D.
based on lines of latitude and
longitude, mapped across the whole of
southern Britannia by using a
Pythagorean 3-4-5 triangle. Radiating
out from the Ompahlos centre at
Oxford, Summer Solstice and Winter
Solstice bearing lines were used to map
the whole of southern Britannia with
spectacular success. A solstice bearing
of 51.35 degrees from the map’s centre
at Londinium travels from
Westminster Abbey, through
Colchester before passing through
Sutton Hoo.

A Ritual Landscape Considered
By Jeremy Taylor & Mark Taylor

In this fresh new study following ten
years of research, the authors propose
that there is evidence of sophisticated
geo-ritual surveying in the landscape,
that connects the primary Anglo-Saxon
boat burials at Sutton Hoo and Snape
with the Summer and Winter Solstices.
Corroborated by high precision custom
mapping software from an Emeritus
Professor in Architecture and
supported by independent analysis
from the Sohland Observatory and its
Section on Archaeoastronomy in
Germany, read how the movements of
the sun become a template for cosmic
and Royal order. With over 90
illustrations and around 52,000 words
the authors findings explain why the
boat burials occurred in the landscape,
exactly where they were.

This study draws on the latest research
from across the globe, showing how
boat burials, tumuli, stone ship
settings and ceremonial roads across
Europe from 750 B.C. – 1000 A.D.
were meticulously constructed so as to
conform to specific celestial and solar
astronomical events. Long distance
alignments from between 4 km – 63
Km in Sweden target the Summer and
Winter Solstice sunrise and sunset.
Such monuments were built to
influence the way people experienced
the landscape and how they were
configured served to structure the
ways that people understood both
space and time. We explore the
practice of East-West axial alignment,
now considered to be one of the
features of high status Anglo-Saxon
settlements, which included nonarchitectural features such as wells,
crosses, cemeteries and old ritual sites
built on the Anglo-Saxon Kingship

If all of this sounds far-fetched, the
authors discovered that there have
been published studies in 1933, 1950
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tradition. Linking the themes of day
and night to the full span of a king’s
rule, the movement of the sun was
linked to maintaining cosmic Royal
order to a seasonal yearly division
meant to legitimise a king’s ritual role
in seasonal regeneration. At the apex
of Proto-Indo-European society, the
title associated with kingly rule has at
its root concepts of doing the right
thing, straightness, correctness,
goodness, sovereign kingly rule and
even “movement along a straight line”
for the core meaning of reg, as in regal.

where the Milky Way and the band of
constellations crossed; these
crossroads were believed to be where
the descent and ascent of souls
occurred. In many Indo-European
societies, the myth of the warrior-god
who must restore the harmonious
balance over nature by restoring order
over chaos was re-enacted at the
Winter Solstice.

Discover how rare talismanic three
dimensional human figurines dating
from 400-750 A.D spanning the AngloSaxon conversion period, relate to the
solar alignment across this ensoulled
landscape. Only eight examples are
known to occur across Suffolk’s 1,467
square miles. Their distribution tracks
the eastern coastal zone of East Anglia
and it is of note that three of these are
at locations on our proposed solstice
alignment.

The sky at the winter solstice sunset
625 AD at Sutton Hoo.
Mercury/Woden setting beside the sun
with the milky way in tree aspect.

Boat burials were an attempt to align
the local elite with the ritualcosmology of the Scandinavians and
the boat, which like its masculine
counterpart, the serpent, also stood for
regeneration and both symbols are
enshrined in the mythic grave goods at
Sutton Hoo.

In myth, Odin arranged the periods of
daylight and darkness, placing the sun
and moon in the heavens and the
establishment of the solar path. He
also transforms into both an eagle, a
serpent and the Milky Way, which has
been described as polysemous,
resembling both a river when it hugs
the horizon or a tree when it extends
vertically, attracting serpents and birds
in its tree aspect. The two points where
the ecliptic, the band of stars that
contain the zodiac constellations and
the Milky Way cross are the
constellations of Gemini (divine twins
helping the sun in transformation at
sunrise and sunset) and Scorpio. These
symbols of solstice duality involved
birds (Summer Solstice/Gemini) and
serpents (Winter Solstice/Scorpio) and
that it was at these heavenly gates,

The place below the horizon where the
sun disappeared to and rose from was
the underworld and was important in
the cosmological sense: being the
abode of the gods.
Raedwald, Anglo-Saxon king buried at
Sutton Hoo was the binding link
between earth and sky, upper and
lower worlds. The Summer Solstice
rising sun and Winter Solstice setting
sun symbolically mirrored ideas of
kingly rule, order, liminality,
transformation, death and renewal. Is
this why the ancient solar symbol of
the swastika occurs on the grave goods
at least five times at Sutton Hoo, Snape
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and Rendlesham, home to Raedwald’s
Anglo-Saxon palace and cult centre?

square block to a square acre. Any
temple grounds’ central feature is
always the main temple itself. I go into
several to see the artwork and icons,
meditate, and feel the vibe. Interior
artwork often includes paintings
depicting episodes in the life of the
historical Buddha. The stories are
partly literal but mostly metaphorical.
There are some museum quality
images of Buddha’s birth, Buddha
climbing down from a higher heaven to
help in lower heavens and on Earth,
and so on. There are many statues and
images of the historical Buddha in
each temple. These are designed to be
a focal point, working as an inspiration
for people to instill Buddha-like
qualities within themselves. Buddha is
widely known as having been an
enlightened man, not a god. He was,
among other things, the world’s
greatest psychologist. Folks with their
finger on the pulse of Buddhism don’t
actually pray to him so much as aspire
to become like him. The Buddha
himself was famous for saying that no
one should blindly believe anything he
ever said, but should rather examine
everything on their own to determine if
it is gold or bullshit. (Likely not his
exact wording.) This is not a religion
like others where a God or Messiah is
going to come save everyone. It starts
with personal growth and saving
oneself. A truly realized self always
radiates such a quality out into the
world, and simply by its presence does
its part to save everyone. No coercion
or conversion of another is necessary,
or encouraged. It could be said that
this is not a religion at all, but much
more so a spiritual practice or a school
of thought.

You can download a copy of A Ritual
Landscape Considered book, plus there
is further interesting information and
activities held.

Cambodia Rocks
By Fearless Puppy

Buddhist temples are everywhere.
Many contain the area’s public primary
and high schools. The grounds of the
temple can cover anywhere from a

In a form of self-programming,
constant repetition of and focused
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meditation on phrases referring to
positive qualities (love, compassion,
strength, etc.) eventually instill these
qualities in the person that practices
focusing on them. Do enough of this
meditation, and the neurons in your
brain start wiring and firing on these
ideal sentiments consistently. This is
only one form of meditation. There are
many.
Among the many other buildings
besides the main temple are several
incredible pieces of architecture. Many
include ancient carved stone columns
depicting deities of compassion.
Sculpture is on everything from
mausoleums for the dead through a
vast assortment of spiritual structures.
There are also ornate and boldly
colored wooden buildings that are
curved and carved into shapes that
resemble waves rising and falling in an
ocean. Many of the other buildings,
especially the schools and monks
quarters, are more ordinary concrete
and wood structures.

Any person with eyes in their heart, or
at least a little bit of sensitivity, that
walks onto any temple grounds can
immediately feel the difference in
atmosphere from that of the outside
world. This feeling may be best
described by the animals. The many
wandering dogs and cats on the
downtown streets get little respect
from, and scurry nervously around,
most humans. But dogs and cats on
temple grounds lie down or saunter
around comfortably wherever they
damn well please. They seem to be in a
meditative state of their own and have
no fear of humans. They usually pay
little to no attention to human passersby. Temple animals act like they own
the place and in theory, as fellow living
sentient beings, it is considered by all
that to some extent they do own the
place as much as anyone else does!
Buddhism uses the term “sentient
beings” often. What does it mean? The
words “sem chen” mean “mind
possessor.” So compassion for all
sentient beings means compassion for
anything with a mind. What does that
mean? Good question! Many would
argue that most plants know enough to
turn towards the sun, and that
qualifies them as having a
consciousness or mind. Others think
not.

https://fearlesspuppy.wordpress.com

NATURES HEALING TRAIL
By Geraldine Sherborne
AN OPEN ENDED WORLD HEALING
MODULE
TO COUNTERACT NEGATIVITY IN THE
WORLD OF COMMERCE AND FINANCE

We can all take part through our
mindful collective wish for Peace and
Sustainability, in our shrinking world,
to prevent adverse controlling
programmes being put in place that
may not have our best interests at
heart.
Each one of us can, individually, make
a difference to world status quo, its
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When millions of willing souls take up
this challenge to be a part of the real
possibility of such a productive
movement being successful, we
become united even with the groups
we have worked on

potential and its wellbeing, by quietly
working as separate meaningful
modules of subtle healing power
through the power of thought on a
daily basis, to extraordinary effect.
The basis of this work is from
unconditional love for the world,
humankind and Nature in every form.

to change in this way for the good of
all, making a win, win situation. Spirit
moves easily with the body when it is
joyful and happy in its work, which will
be ongoing at your own speed and
choice. No doubt everyday will bring
new input to be attended to if you
wish.

Bring to mind, certain places, firms,
collectives, towns, cities, and many
corporations who are unaware of the
negativity they are causing by the
content of their productivity or
intentions. We can all, in our quieter
moments, turn our thoughts to
visualising how our chosen subject will
look and behave with a change of
heart, brought on by a collective
vibratory input of positive healing
energy to change their intentions.

Share with as many people as you can
to broaden the field of possibility, and
strengthen the power and energy of
good purpose, should you be so
inclined. The world is waiting for
direction as you can see from the
present Governments world wide from
the quandary they are in.

As we all know there is a great urgency
and therefore commitment needed for
change, and for those of us not wishing
to go out waving banners, in the
quietness of our own homes, we can
commit to a programme of our own
making to be a powerful contribution
towards the changes we seek. Each
individual has their own freedom of
choice to choose when, where, and how
they wish to implement these healing
sessions, and when completed to
release and clear their minds of these
tasks, which is the common practice
necessary between these thought
patterns to clear the way for a fresh
input.

Choose your first spot; do the intended
focus through your mind and heart
after sitting quietly for a while to tune
into the Location, or Group and send
the best feelings you can muster to
change the situation to a better
outcome for the Planet. When done,
ground yourself by walking around a
little, and relax again, feeling the
exercise was a success.
Keep this work to yourself unless it is
with those taking, or waiting to take
part, as a group experience the
outcome would be very powerful and
positive.

Always be mindful of your own health
and wellbeing at all times, whether
taking part or not, it must not feel a
drudge; if that is so leave well alone, as
it may affect your energy field. Each
task could be noted down, blessed and
released with unconditional love, and
move on.

There will always be opposition as so
many avenues are blocked from entry,
the media of TV, radio and
newspapers, hence the silent approach
as given in this epistle.
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Many Blessings and thanks for your
time and effort.
Geraldine Sherborne 16.02.2020

I felt a protective force, certainly, of a
rather masculine character (or yang, to
define it better).
This Master Archetype always gives us
the opportunity to experience deeper
levels of subtle energy, of healing
energy.

THE WORLD AND ME:
HEALTH AND LOVE
HEALING ACTIONS FOR
GLOBAL HEALTH

I understood clearly that it emitted
healing for everyone, for health, for
vitality from breathing.

By Macarena Miletich

Healthy air in the lungs, support of
what we will be able to sing, already
with a multilevel sound (there my two
healing facets come together, the
sacred geometry, in the Archetypes
and the superior capacity that we have
now, through Sound and Sensitivity of
being , that is, a vocal sound that is
already multilevel.

Given this very special situation that
we have been living for a little over a
month, we have been able to organize
various actions, from healing. I
imagine, like all healers...
The first action was to consult the
Archeometer, if there was any suitable
movement within the "archeometric
clock" (if I may express it, in this way).

It has to be said that sound plays a very
important role in our electromagnetic
balance.

He marked point 8.
Each point of the Archeometer offers
us a complementary energy to the act
of healing, it provides a special "plus"
after the healer's work with the person.

The human voice, the quality music,
the happy rhythm of themes that we
like, can help the electrical system of
the cells and improve the barrier
against "unwanted visitors", as this
viruses may be.

in this case, the feeling that came from
this point "08.00", which I have called
"new day" (which is really what we
want: a new day, a new world, a new
understanding in the energy of loving,
in unconditional love).

Our energy channels respond to the
vibration of sound. The organs also
have their mini-electric voltage. The
auric field expands, thanks to the
emission of our sounds with
consciousness.

This point 08 refers to the lungs and
the heart. I had the feeling that he
wanted to tell us "we don't want
anyone to get sick, we just want
everyone's health." And I perceived
that he was referring to the deep
function of respiration: capacity, air
quality, elimination of toxins, viruses
or any other anomaly .....

It is much more than a tool; it is an
ability to insert bits of light, quality
voltage into our entire electromagnetic
system. It is a great help!
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THE ARCHEOMETER “CLOCK” FOR
COVID19

primacy, it is something natural in all
living beings. And it should be noted
that our current advanced society
already has many means to resolve
group situations.
And in this case, being a new situation,
that of this virus crown, it is reacting
with the new initiatives that are
needed. The impact is, above all,
because it is novel, it is different from a
flu (which is better known).

OUR HEALING CONTRIBUTION

And having no prior information is
what arouses fear of being involved in
this circumstance.

We can contribute to the situation of
the Corona Virus, from the perspective
of Healing.

SOUND RECIPE, WITH PROPER
VIBRATIONS:

From our commitment to Healing,
many of us can contribute moments,
energetic exercises that have within
them a "healing action", which can be
focused on three levels:

1.

5 VOCAL SOUNDS, WHEN
WASHING HANDS

- personal level
- close level
- planetary level
This is part of our healing activity.
Now, all together, we can create an
exponential effect, in contact with
subtler vibrational levels, that are
cooperating with this planetary
situation, in aid of humanity.
And right now, we can broaden the
spectrum to connect our healing
actions, our intention and our
connection with The Fountain to
alleviate the dense energy that is
generating, in a lot of people, this fear,
this global situation, certainly
unknown for its characteristics.

This energy application reminds us of
the heaven / earth archetype.

TRANSFORMING FEAR

We carry out a creative action to
enhance the healing act we want for
this situation.

The fear is received consciously,
activates as an invisible "tunnel" to
things that are "stored" within us. The
sense of SURVIVAL always has a
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And connect with the "higher silence",
the murmuring silence, full of Love of
the Universe and Global Health, just as
is the wish of our beloved master
archetype: the Archeometer.

2.
AFFIRMATION (MANTRIC
SOUND):

The affirmation, the MAGIC PHRASE,
of good vibrations, to go repeating
frequently, towards ourselves and
share it with other people is:

MACARENA MILETICH
HEALER. ARCHETYPES’
INSTRUCTOR

THE WORLD AND ME: HEALTH
AND LOVE

SOUND AND SENSITIVITY OF
BEING

THE WORLD AND ME: HEALTH
AND LOVE

AUTHOR OF THE BOOK

THE WORLD AND ME: HEALTH
AND LOVE

“THE LIVING VOICE LA VOZ
VIVIENTE” (In Spanish.)

3.

THEME SONG:

A Time For Spiritual Awakening
By David Star’lyte

We chose the theme HEAL THE
WORLD, by Michael Jackson.
HEAL THE WORLD, by MICHAEL
JACKSON
In the biography of this great artist, it
is said that he was in relationship,
during a time of his life, and with great
friendship, with Deepak CHOPRA,
known worldwide for his contribution,
from Hindu philosophy, updating the
knowledge of that culture.
We woke up to a different world.

What we are learning on the go, as
good "cosmic journalists", is that
anything that can help the cells'
electrical system will be beneficial in
overcoming this situation.

One moment everything seemed
normal, and the next everything upside
down.
Many lightworkers had a nagging
feeling for a long time that the world
was not moving in a positive direction
and that the collective was not evolving
quickly enough. We saw the damage of
greed and consumerism (materialism),
lust for selfish pleasure and selfcentred satisfaction fulfilment.

"Vibrate high", be in tune with the best
of us. Lower the level of fear thanks to
the musical undulations of songs that
we like, of traditional mantras that we
use in our meditations. And create new
mantric sounds, even from our simple
vowels, humming softly, singing in, or
out, in full lung.
36

Many did not take care of themselves
or even feel interested to take care of
their health in terms of what they put
into their mouths, and other aspects of
their health, e.g. mental and
emotional. What some feed their mind
with was endless entertainment. The
entertainment industry seemed
gripped by escapist and vacuous
material purely motivated by profit.

Whilst we may have denied our
Oneness, we knew at some primeval
level that everything is connected.
This is not some sort of negative, or
punishment, or retribution. It is a
karmic rebalancing, and invitation for
reinvention. It is a recalibration. It is
not a revolution, more a
transmutation.
The changes happening are not to be
feared. We are awakening to being
beyond what we imagined ourselves to
be in a world beyond what we
imagined it to be.

The animals and plants on the planet
were relentlessly pursued and abused,
their suffering expanded into the earth
frequencies. Their cry of pain unheard
by the masses, yet collectively felt by
our earth energy field.

We must expand love on our planet as
a living vibration, and embody this in
how we life our lives, view ourselves,
treat each other, and behave towards
the animal and plant species on Earth.

Substance abuse became rife (from
alcohol to recreational and
pharmaceutical drugs to sex addiction
and pornography).

Many sages have predicted a time for
spiritual awakening - and this time is
now. The opportunity is now. Take it.

Many of these greedy and self-centered
energies were felt by our Great Mother
Earth. She felt and received many
torrid and violent acts. She seldom
complained.

Keep steady and stabilise your energy
field into the earth. Keep vibrating
higher and stronger.

The lack of respect for the Earth and
for each other, and for all beings,
fomented the type of environment in
which a virus could take hold.
Messengers from a Higher Source are
asking to be heard.

This is a creative time for selfexpression. Expanded consciousness is
possible. You may find your ability to
write, cook, heal, play music, produce
art (etc.) is enhanced. The portal has
opened up a little bit to the fifthdimensional frequencies and now
channeling magic is a possibility.

We are being asked to change our
collective messaging, our collective
dreaming, our individual idea of what
the world is, and our place in it.

Be the love you wish to see in the
world,

We all know deep down, our planet is
interconnected. We know that there
are forces at play of fear versus love,
darkness versus light, yin versus yang
by creation. We know deep down that
the Earth must find a balance. We
know we cannot keep creating
suffering as a species, without us
ultimately suffering.

David Star'lyte
Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/iamstarlyte

37

consternation throughout the many
Universes of the One Mind, as all will
be affected by Gaia’s choices for Her
future.

THE CRYSTALLINE MATRIX

Perhaps, for the first time in your
modern history, you may come to
realise that you are not in control of
your home base after all, and you are
as vulnerable as any flower or blade of
grass!
Asking for guidance from the Universal
Crystalline Memory Matrix and the
Great White Brotherhood.

Only the opening of Humanities hearts
in unison will have any real influence.
This will change the present World
Morphic Resonance, to a more gentle
persuasion to make the physical and
spiritual impression needed for a
complete turn around in your present
circumstances. Humanity can no
longer be driven at the speed that is
now occurring, and most are unaware
of the depth of this ongoing problem.

We the White Brotherhood are the
voice of the Crystalline Matrix of this
Universe, willing to guide you to access
some information directly as you so
wish.
Later this year, many of you will be
bringing new concepts and
information through your efforts to aid
your fellow humankind. We tirelessly
work to keep the equilibrium your
planet needs to stay balanced and
reflective, as the powerful incoming
energies compound in relation to Solar
activity reverberating through to the
core platform of the Earth’s crust and
plate formation and activity.

The folly of aggression, false authority,
and hidden power over world
populations causing great fear and
dread for the future through
extraordinary means, has to be
overcome, as no longer appropriate for
your world or has ever been. Fear is
food for the darker side of mankind,
and so it is imperative that you take
responsibility to remove it from your
lives forever. For each one of you is
full of unrecognised power and love,
and when activated mindfully will,
through these simple attributes be able
to sweep fear from your lives once
working as a unit of Oneness.

The restlessness felt by all sentient
beings comes from Gaia’s own
restlessness never felt to this depth
since her manifestation and birth of
her consciousness.
There have been many changes in Her
experience over the lifetime of your
world home, but not as disruptive, as
the extreme human emotional tensions
now being experienced. A life
threatening pause of deliberation is
taking place – a lull before the storm.
The intensity of the storm is up to
mankind’s feeble realisation of the
situation at hand. There is great

Our work to be of assistance is aided
by your progress, and your permission
for us to come into the equation is very
necessary, because we are part of the
Galactic Federation who are not
allowed by their Code to interfere with
any other world and civilisation unless
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asked by the majority of their
inhabitants.

the choice to be here for this
remarkable and auspicious time.

We can control adverse energies
bombarding from outer space to a
degree, and diffuse stockpiles of
nuclear weapons, but the real cure for
the problems you are all facing can be
resolved by you alone, as individuals,
by seeking within to your still point
away from the chattering mind, where
you can assess the situation from your
own point of view. Let go the media
influences, they cloud most minds with
excess data and trivia. A daily
appointment with yourself can help
repair, refresh and remove all
irrelevant data from your person,
bringing a new clarity to work from.
Make Joy your Watchword even if it is
not so, it will automatically lift your
spirits. You are able to change the
status quo with more speed than you
can you imagine, each step of the way a
secure and lasting victory into a better
world.

With great respect for your process of
world and human transformation, we
salute you and thank you for your
continual endeavours to love and care
for Gaia, Earth Mother.
The Great White Brotherhood and
Galactic Federation.
©Transposed by Geraldine Sherborne
22.06.2020

Book Review

All is as it should be, although it
appears to the contrary, your scientists
are puzzled by many of the occurrences
new to their mindsets, but will soon
discover wondrous things to bring
progress through natural means, to aid
future growth. As the Power Lords are
replaced by people of pure intent, so
your world will stabilise and come back
into a state of equilibrium never before
experienced.
Change always brings confusion and
discomfort, but with your open minds
and hearts, and with trust in the
process, the transformation will be less
uncomfortable. Your contribution, by
self investigation, de-cluttering your
overactive minds, look for a more pure
form of being on all levels and enjoying
being you in your world, for you made

ISBN978-0-244-75598-0
Published via Lulu £10.50
The eye is a symbol of a watchful
Universe. Known to the Ancient
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You are masterfully guided on a
journey of knowledge which should
not be missed. Recommended.

Egyptians as The Eye Of Horus. It is
also a symbol of the Third Eye, the Eye
of Intuitive Vision. Pupils of the Eye
were those who were initiated by the
Astronomer Priests in the wisdom
schools they set upon the sacred paths,
where the initiative powers of the
Third Eye were enhanced. The term
sacred paths refers to the terrestrial
energy network, the grid system that
feeds into our planet from our solar
system. The architects for this system,
without which our planet could not
support life, were six Archangels –
Zadkiel – Michael – Uriel – Samael –
Zaphkiel and Sandalphon.

Suzanne

Creative Corner

The ancient wisdom keepers who were
also the Astronomer Priests, knew that
a conscious connection with celestial
spheres was vital to human evolution.
Later, when through fear and
oppression we no longer trusted out
intuition, life became a struggle for
survival.

The Time We Spring Cleaned the
World

But the wisdom keepers whose Third
Eye remained open and determined
that the knowledge would not be lost
and they wove a mythology in which
the truth was cloaked. These became
folk tales, fables and legends, stories
we tell to our children but not to
understand ourselves.
It is vital that we each regain a
balanced vision and a loving heart,
through understanding the meaning of
myth if we are to live in peaceful and
harmonious creativity with each other
on this planet.

The World it got so busy,
There were people all around.
They left germs behind them,
In the air and on the ground.

Written in an easy friendly style.
Covering the symbolism of the eye,
energy lines, Archangels, sacred
paths, the calendar, sacred sites, etc.

These germs grew bigger and stronger.
They wanted to come and stay.
They didn’t want to hurt anyone.
They just wanted to play.
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Sometimes they tried to hold your
hand,

Mums were in charge of homework,
And we read and played jigsaws galore!

Or tickled your throat or your nose.
They could make you cough or sneeze,

The whole world was washing their
hands,

And make your face as red as a rose.

And building super toilet roll forts!
Outside was quiet and peaceful,

And so these germs took over.

Now home was the place for all sports.

They started to make people ill,
And with every cough we coughed,

So we played in the world that was
home.

More and more germs would spill.

And our days filled up with fun and
love,
All the Queens and Kings had a
meeting.

And the germs they grew smaller and
smaller,

“It’s time to clean the world up!” they
said.

And the sun watched from up above.

And so they had to close a lot of fun
stuff,

Then one morning the sun woke up
early.

Just so these germs couldn’t spread.

She smiled and stretched her beams
wide.
We couldn’t go to the cinemas,
Or restaurants for our tea.

The world had been fully spring
cleaned.

There was no football or parties.

It was time to go back outside.

The World got as quiet as can be.
We opened the doors, oh so slowly,
The kids stopped going to school.

And breathed in the clean fresh air.

The Mums and Dads went to work less.

We promise forever, and always,

Then a great, big, giant scrubbing
brush,

Of this beautiful world we’d take care.
Written by an Essex teacher.

Cleaned the sky and the sea, and the
mess!

Dads started teaching sums.
Big brothers played with us more.
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painted petals cinched around a
central tuft.

Blue
A Color Poem of Rebirth

If today I saw these, for a mid-winter
vacation in my mind, I could be
transported back through 65 years to a
simpler time.
Before dogs.
Before rings.
But not before my eyes blinked blue for
the very first time.

Blue sapphire chips in my gold band.

Ellen B. Marshall ©

Blue lapis lazuli and silver ring from
Scott after high school in Yellow
Springs.

The Body, Human

Blue-eyed me, these never change.
But why am I feeling the blues again?
It’s not the person but the pattern.
Trying so hard but not anticipating
enough. I wear the color of healing:
Blue.

Blue-eyed Azul.
At the first moment of our human
birth

Part wolf, all white stray adopted on a
windy day at the Claremont airport,
transported home in my UPS truck
before a sneaky switch to my car as I
waited to gas up.

The cycles of heaven stop, mark the
place
Each planet holds on the horoscope’s
face

Walking wild Azul by the banks of the
White River, he caught a woodchuck
and dispatched it before I could pull
my lead up close.

So we’ll know our potential here on
earth.
That does not mean an abundance or
dirth

He dug a hole and buried it before I
could even get a look at that critter.

In the chart makes the person only
trace
Cornflower blue, my favorite humid
summers in Ohio roadside decoration
growing among the Queen Anne’s lace,
chicory stems holding arpeggios of

Nth degrees of choice; in all parts of
space
Grace allows us to do somethings of
worth.
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This is healthy food, says Etta,

Goodness knows that bad things come
about:

as we plant the pumpkins

Reason tells us that we can’t all be
good

and bees buzz nearby
as jet fighter planes whine overhead.

Or else there’d be no balance in the
scale.

It’s popsicles for lunch,

Up we must strive, for there can be no
doubt

it’s so hot and she’s not hungry;
we’ll eat later when it’s cool.

Nor can Life’s meaning be
misunderstood:

She sings along with the radio,
sounding out the words,

Deep in our bones, our spirits never
fail.

I will always love you

Sonnet VI - Spiritus Sanctus

and it’s true, she will, I will, I do.

By Christopher Miller

Laura Rodley ©

Gardening

Picture courtesy of Laura Rodley

Fountain of Truth
Only speak the Truth

Picture courtesy of Laura Rodley

What else is there?

Slippers made of soapsuds,

Learn to know what this is

ears made of glittered paper cones

Through the adventure of pure

then outside, planting beets

Consciousness within.

by putting a whole packet

Your Soul Self cannot lie,

into a cup of black soil,

For it is of One Mind

and covering it up.
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The God of all Nations, Incorruptible,

Be a part of this spiritual
project. Don’t miss out!

The Light to be drawn in as succour
For your continuous journey
Throughout timelessness
Enriching at each stage
Purifying at every gateway
Aware of Love in its truest form
Knowing the joys of companionship
Community, Singularity and Choice,
A Diamond in this ocean of possibility.

Finally

Refreshing your All with Source energy
Your rock and foundation, True Joy.
© Geraldine Sherborne

If you are creative, we’d love to display your
work here, whether artistic, poetic,
photographic, short story etc.etc
Contact suzannemthomas48@gmail.com

E mails to the Editor
If you would like to send in your own
thoughts, experiences, images or
comments.
suzannemthomas48@gmail.com
My aim is to build a healthy spiritual
network, with no boundaries, there is
no need to feel alone, no matter where
you are physically in the world, all are
free to share, if you wish.
I am truly grateful to all who promote
the Fountain International Magazine
and or Newsletter.
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